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The Club meets on the SECOND MONDAY of each month at the Manassas
Park Recreation Center, on 0Old Centerville Rd, Manassas Park, Va.
Meetings start at 8:00 PM and visitors are always welcome.

The next meeting will be on Monday,
CLUB OFFICERS:

President Al Picard K4IQH Secretary Jim Fry WAL ZWN
Vice President Sam Lebowich WB4HAV Treasurer Ed Fleming WD4AVU

DECEMBER/ JANUARY

M E M B E R

Ohe President Say;:

BY AL PICARD K4IQH

Amateur Radioc News Service

By the time this newsletter is dispatched we will have begun a
new year. As far as the club is concerned, I look back to 1978 as a
year in which much was accomplished. To mention a few; our auto patch
is nearing completion and will be installed soon; we enjoyed another most
successful hamfest; we participated effectively in field day; emer-
gency communications tests were conducted and; many accolades were rec-
eived concerning the high degree of professionalism participating
club members displayed while providing communications for the
Christmas parade. The above are but a few of the accomplishments we
can be proud to have been a part of during the pj;ast year.

Granted, there are some of us that feel our achievements fell behind
our goals. I include myself within this group. However, there is
one point I believe significant which may put goals vs achievements into
proper perspective.

The operation of our club, its goals and achievements are based upon
an activity we all call a hobby. A hobby equates to fun, an enjoyable
experience and/or a diversion from one's everyday work. For this reason
it is unrealistic to assume that accomplishments will be made at the
same pace as one would achieve at work. To make a long story short, when
our hobby begins to take the flavor of work, we, the club, will suffer.
Remember, club members donate thier time, and we should be more thankful

Wewslei7er

(cont page 3)
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The "Ole Virginia Hams" provided communications for the Greater Manassas
Chamber of Commerce Christmas Parade held on December 2, 1978 in Manassas, Va.
About 24 members handled communications concerning parade order, spacing along
the parade route, addition parade details for the parade judges, local radio
and educational TV. The communications net covered twelve organized posts
along the mile long parade route. NCS was handled by Russ Stevens who
reported that the net operated very smoothly. The two hour long paradewas
a hugh sucess with the crowd of approx. 65,000. The Chamber of Commerce
has requested the services of the "Ole Virginia Hams'" for the parade next
year. Thanks to Henery Ahalt for the article and an efficient job of chairing
this event,

A new repeater is on the air at Sterling Park, Va. The frequency is
146.115/.715. The frequency is very close to the Frederick, Md. repeater.
Has anyone worked this new machine yet?

Listened to Harry, W4PVA on the Net tonite from the office while typing
this newsletter. It appears that all club members better read the Editorial
Page and the article starting on page 62 re: Quiet Zones near FCC Monitoring
Stations and also near some Observatories. Read the article for all of the
details and be prepared to take a stand on this item as comments have to pe
in by January 20.

Here are some items from my fine field reporter Herb Plummer, W4PJP,
("POPE JOHN PAUL"). Thanks for your interest in the Newsletter Herb and keep
the articles coming. The Ole Virginia Hams Novice Course ran from Sept.

26 to Dec. 5, 1978. We began with 12 students and ended up with 7 students.
Most of the incompletes were due to pressure from work and the holidays. Of
the 7 consistent students, 5 passed their 5 WPM code test-filled out the
Form 610 application for Novice License-and are awaiting their theory test.
The two remaining students need a bit more code speed to get their 5 WPM.

We hope they keep up their practice and will be ready for the code test soon.

We wish to thank the following instructors for their wonderful help in
teaching the code and theory: Phil Zettle AC40, Tony Martin W4FOA, Henry
Ahalt N4AZC, Milt Warnock N4SN, Jay Watkins AC4N, Jim McKinley WA40JY, Bill
Springfield AE4A,and Harold Robinson N4QX.

We especially wish to thank Henry Ahalt , N4AZC for making possible the
use of the facility at Stonewall Jackson Senior High School.

If there are sufficient requests we will be glad to commence courses
on Technician and General classes and rerun the Novice Course. All we need
is a few applicants. Just pick up the telephone and call 754-7480 or
drop a letter/post card to my address in the club roster or P.0. Box. 1255,
Manassas, Va.,the club mailing address.

A form 610 for a Novice exam was mailed to the FCC on 2 December, Sat.
The written exam was received the following Saturday , the 9th. If any of our
members could act as an Elmer for a perspective ham in your area, please
call Herb and get on his list for these worth while assignments.

Lynn, WA4YHZ, is on the HF bands. He reports that the Cumberland, Md.
Club met him at his home and are "A Swell Bunch Of Guys'. They did get his HF
Antenna up last saturday Not sure what type.
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Joe Schlatter, K4FPT, has a catalog and price list from Hobby Industries,
Council Bluffs, IOWA. They have a fairly complete inventory of Manuals for Ham
Gear, including the older 1950's vintage equipment. If you are looking for a
manual, call Joe at 369-7267; he will check the catalog and give you price and
ordering information.

It was good to see Harry Glessner at our last meeting for a visit. Harry,
you're welcome at all times so come up more often.

Harry, W4PVA, has a copy of ARRL Bulletin #737 to All radio Amateurs dated
December 21, 1978. It concerns anyone who has tapes or transcripts from QSO's
with certain stations at Jonestown and Georgetown, Guyana. If you have any of
these please contact Harry for further details.

I have accepted chairmanship of "Field Day 79" and expect to have some
meetings before much longer. Must get the holidays over with. I hope we can
have a very successful Field Day but the help of all of our members will be
needed. T would like to get a very good score this year so all of our
good contesters, CW operators, etc. make plans to be with THE OVH FOR FIELD
DAY. I will be contacting YOU for a commitment......

(cont. from Page 1, The Pres Says:) for the accomplishments and less critical
when we come up short.

With completion of the above "Swan Song' I would like to take this oppor-
tunity to wish all a most healthy and prosperous New Year.

73's Al
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